Minutes from Uzmaston, Boulston and Slebech Community Council
The Rhos Hall
Thursday 11th July 2019
Present: 
Councillors:  H Thomas, L Screen, M Williams, S Green, B Thomas
Also in attendance: Clerk, and County Councillor D Clements	
1. Chairperson’s Welcome
The vice chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1. Apologies for Absence
Apologies received from D Campbell, S Evans and R Hancock

1. Declaration of Members’ Interests
There were no declaration of interests.

1. The Minutes 
Minutes from June 2019 were read and agreed. 

1. Matters Arising
The councillors discussed the Village Green, and drafted a response to the latest communication which came via County Councillor D Clements.  The members suggested,

‘Uzmaston, Boulston and Slebech Community Council are grateful for your contribution to our legal fees (between £200 and £300) for the rectification of the mishandling of the ownership of the land in question.
However we do not agree to any conditions to be attached to that donation.
Please confirm you will proceed to prepare all of the transfer paperwork for our solicitor to review.  
We trust you will now proceed at pace’.

The Clerk was asked to display a flyer on Uzmaston noticeboard explaining that UBSCC are working to sort out the ownership of the village green to safeguard it its future.

In addition the Clerk was asked to contact PCC to discuss grass cutting on the village green, as it does not appear to have been cut this season.  The members agreed for A de Torres to cut around the WI bench at £10 a cut (the first one for £20 to prepare the area and edges).
The Clerk presented quotes from Pembrokeshire County Council for a new noticeboard for Uzmaston, alongside other providers.  The members requested the Clerk order a new noticeboard with fitting for £418 + VAT.

H Thomas discussed the Big River Clean, and the successes so far.  The next one is at Boulston.  The members additionally discussed habitat loss in the area and had a discussion about the environment and wildlife.

L Screen raised an issue with the catchment for Wiston School.  The Clerk agreed to look online on the Pembrokeshire County Council website, and L Screen will try to get hold of a catchment letter.

[bookmark: _GoBack]County Councillor D Clements gave feedback from PCC regarding parking in the Frolic and access lane behind the TA Centre.  UBSCC will try and establish who owns the land containing the access lane.

1. Planning Applications
NP/19/0360/LBA
19/0372/PA
19/0214/PA

All three applications were discussed, with no issues raised.

1. Reports for decisions
No reports were raised.

1. Reports to note
The members received an email with details of NHS consultations and boundary changes for elections.

1. Audits and Accounts
The external audit has been sent off.
The current balance for the account is £8306.20.
M Williams requested future cheques for TRADA need the title in full.

1. Accounts for Payment
The members authorised a payment for £418 + VAT for a new noticeboard to Pembrokeshire County Council.

1. Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday 19th September 2019 at The Rhos Hall.

Meeting Closed at 8.20pm.





	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	




